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Small pads with wires will be placed on your chest 
and connected to a monitor to watch your heart 
rhythm. You will also have a blood pressure cuff on 
your arm to check your blood pressure every few 
minutes. 

 
Since a sedative may slow your breathing, a small 
monitor will be placed on your finger to watch 
your blood oxygen level. More oxygen can easily 
be given to you through a small plastic tube placed 
beneath your nose, if the doctor feels it is needed. 

 
What happens during the test? 
• The doctor will numb your throat with a spray 

medicine. You will then be asked to lie on your 
left side. 

• The doctor will ask you to take slow, deep 
breaths; this will help to relax the muscles in the 
back of your throat. 

• You will be asked to put your chin to your chest 
and open your mouth. A small plastic guard will 
be put between your teeth to prevent you from 
accidentally biting on the tube. 

• As the doctor gently inserts the tube into your 
throat, he or she will ask you to swallow. As you 
swallow, the tube is slowly placed in your 
esophagus. 

• The nurse will suction your mouth, as needed, to 
remove any secretions. 

• You may feel the doctor moving the probe, but it 
should not be painful or interfere with your 
breathing. 

• When the test is finished, the doctor will slowly 
remove the tube. 

• The nurse will continue to watch you until you 
are fully awake to be sure your blood pressure, 
breathing, and heart rhythm are stable. 

What happens after the test? 
• If you are staying in the hospital as a patient, 

you will be brought back to your room. 
• If you are going home after the test, you will 

need a friend or family member to take you (the 
sedative may leave you too groggy to drive). 

• You should not eat or drink anything for 1 hour, 
since your throat will still be numb. After this 
time, you may return to your regular diet. 

• You may have a slightly sore throat for up to 
4 hours after the effects of the medicine wear off. 
If your throat is sore, you can try cold drinks and 
lozenges to relieve the soreness. 

 
If you have had sedation, you need to avoid 
the following for at least 24 hours: 
• Driving or operating heavy or potentially harmful 

equipment – make sure to have someone drive 
you home after your test 

• Returning to work 
• Drinking alcohol 
• Making important decisions 
 

Be sure to follow any other instructions you may 
receive from your doctor or nurse. 

 
Call your doctor if you have these 
symptoms: 

• Bleeding from your mouth 
• Fever over 101° F by mouth 
• Pain at the site of your IV for more than a day 
• Sore throat lasting more than 2 days 


